Dear Greg and Ginger,

After doing some research on the MIP amendment to make it a civil infraction, I found that the Legislature changed its mind (again) about the effective date. I found a bill changing the date to 10-10-17, but then I found a new bill dated 9-27-17 to amend the effective date from 10-10-17 to 1-1-18. It is an enrolled bill, but is waiting to be signed by the governor. Because it hasn't been signed by him yet, Tom and I recommend that it not be read again yet. We would like to hold off on the second reading of our corresponding ordinance until the governor signs the bill. We will also have to amend the ordinance to include the effective date of 1-1-18 instead of 10-10-17.

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. I will keep an eye out for an update on the governor's signature.

Thanks,

Molly Coscarelli Assistant City Attorney